
Save the Date: Updates and Discussion with
Ramsey County's State Legislators

June 12th | 7:30 am - 9:00 am | Virtual Meeting

More Details to Come

Ramsey County Community Updates
The fourth of bi-weekly newsletters detailing how different

communities in Ramsey County are handling the Pandemic.
​This week includes:

May 8th Virtual Meeting Recap
Policy Action Group Updates
What’s New in Lauderdale?
Beating Boredom - What's keeping residents busy?

http://www.mngts.org/rcllg/
http://www.mngts.org/rcllg/
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/MNRAMSEY/bulletins/286b1a2


RCLLG hosts first virtual roundtable
discussion with members!

Meeting Recap

Last Friday we held our first virtual roundtable discussion. Over 20 participants
from Ramsey County local governments and school districts attended, as well as
participants representing Metro Cities, the MET Council, and Ramsey County.
Each community and agency was given the chance to speak on their biggest
challenges related to the Pandemic and how they are effectively meeting these
challenges. It was an important opportunity to learn from each other and begin to
think about how our communities can work together to tackle our common issues.

Some takeaways:
Communities are rapidly making changes to better communicate and to
reduce exposure. Cities are holding town meetings to receive community
input. Many Parks & Rec program have cancelled their spring and summer
programs.
State of Emergencies have been declared. Accommodations to ensure
healthy city staff are being made. For example, in Mounds View, Allina has
stepped up to be their first responder for medical emergencies, freeing
officers to focus on law enforcement & hopefully reduce their risk of
exposure. In many places, utilizing skeleton crews is helping to minimize
exposure.
School districts are working through issues, such as distribution of food or
keeping in touch with high-risk students. Mental health poses challenges for
students and staff members. In contrast, many board and staff members are
feeling more connected and are feeling they will have improved in their
work post-Pandemic. 
Homelessness is an issue communities are struggling with. How can we work
together? Call legislators to let them know how important this is for funding.

https://www.facebook.com/permalink.php?story_fbid=3678535582216991&id=936579629745947&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARB7wms58OOSiaIr3jk__YBKyzV9XTXzvhur0I75Fa_OhKg4PjYP6yUsESn59LF0J6lgpe8jn0mP4okjHvN8fXHIosoEiBcxxJIRC_gFTpEEFZFV-nzDC2bpRQSwr5nzAIM8zxvyf_LT9IFHfg_PvGMy2y96Og0RPoLzME1KaQZ2H-E2ZMCQA-mGa1sepQsqqoKYnF8Tm1cX6eb_n2nK5s_hJzfic-STxD9O-E34wjDAaqjVWMUEVMErfD1sFDMfhfwuVBt7YHY9PyJL5WUgS_MJjA9Nsr2tlMryMN-NllHb3XIsv9QCj-j9ggvfRW9c5QLE1BhoCN22HnA2lS7w0Ur6zg&__tn__=-R


Donate or help at food shelves.

In a crisis such as this, the purpose and mission of RCLLG is more important than
ever – to foster cooperation among Ramsey County units of government thereby
increasing the effectiveness and efficiency of public service delivery! This
discussion gave us ways that we can be stronger together through common
purpose and collective action. Thank you to those of you who attended!

Visit our website to read the meeting notes!

Ramsey County COVID Policy Action
​Group (PAG) Updates

Debrief: The 12-member Policy Action Group (PAG), formed to manage
policy issues and ensure rapid and long-term response in Ramsey County, has
been operating since March. Read more about them in our first newsletter.

Agenda Item Updates

Waivers: The Governor's recent Executive Order
provides waivers in Human Services, Workforce
Solutions and Corrections, and CMS. A subcommitee
is assessing which could be permanent waivers. Sen.
Abeler said the plan is to get 60-120 extensions so that
they remain in place for aid to residents. An
Operations Committee is being established to assess best programs and how to get
them permanently added and extended.

Homelessness and Respite Care: At Mary's Hall, there are 60 people getting
respite and care who are COVID positive or systematic. Staff and beds are needed.
There are 88 encampments in St. Paul with 150 people, and consequently, letters
have been sent to the Governor to request assistance in managing the homeless
population. After hours of planning dialog, the question is whether the State can
offer funding.

Youth in Homelessness: Another question being asked is whether the number
of school-aged youth is increasing. There are 30 youth in downtown St. Paul 16-24
years old. The family shelter remains full. There are another 12 families are in
hotels. How can Emergency Management help in managing assistance for safety?
The goal is to assist with CODE Enforcement due checks on encampments with a
wellness check to see if there are appropriate supports for those people.

Economic Development: The St. Paul Bridge
Fund is a resource to help small businesses with
less than 10 employees who can't get approved
for loans and grants. Many business in Ramsey
County are eligible. A program similar to
Hennepin County's, which includes assistance for
minority owned business, is trying to be built.

PAG is in the process of seeing how businesses can work together to help re-open

https://mngts.org/rcllg/
https://myemail.constantcontact.com/What-are-Ramsey-County-Communities-Doing-Amidst-COVID-19-.html?soid=1110781875576&aid=nhDBNyRc6FQ
https://mn.gov/dhs/waivers-and-modifications/
https://www.stpaul.gov/departments/planning-economic-development/saint-paul-bridge-fund


more doors, such as offering each other technical assistance, HR and accounting
support.

New initiatives are posted on Ramsey County's website. PAG plays a role in many
of the articles you see here.

What's New In Lauderdale?

​Producing Ventilators: Lauderdale headquartered
Twin Cities Die Castings Co. was selected by GM and
Ventec for “Project V.” Project V’s goal is to produce
ventilators needed by hospitals due to the Covid-19
pandemic. The company will manufacture 20 different
magnesium and aluminum components for the
ventilators.

Celebrating Graduates: The City of
Lauderdale has six Roseville Area High
School graduates that won’t get to share in
the usual pomp and circumstance of
graduation, but their accomplishments are
not forgotten. Details about each graduate
are going out to the community along with a
mailing address so residents can send notes
of congratulations and
encouragement. Additionally, each graduate
will receive a City of Lauderdale sweatshirt to
remember their hometown as they enter the
next phases of their lives.

Beating Boredom!

​A New Activity Every Day: Roseville Parks and
Recreation invites you to join them “At Home
With Roseville Parks & Recreation,” an online
series of engaging posts and daily activities. Each
day features a different post around a theme. "On
Mondays we offer a Weekly Challenge; on
Tuesdays tune in for Health/Wellness. On
Wednesday we offer a special Youth Activity, and
Thursdays it’s Story Time. Fridays are a mystery -
Mystery Friday, a day where you can expect the
unexpected." Read more here.

https://www.ramseycounty.us/
https://www.startribune.com/3m-could-make-more-n95-respirators-in-ford-factories/569055962/
https://www.facebook.com/RosevilleParkRec
http://www.cityofroseville.com/CivicAlerts.aspx?AID=2341&fbclid=IwAR27FgPuRoFWKHXxX0R57vqI1DJj8FKkIAU_o-ub_8vZIMQ5UCVWHAuiBhI


Ice Cream for Your Efforts? In an effort
to keep kiddos (and adults!) creative, the
city of Little Canada has provided various
recreational activities, from coloring pages
to scavenger hunts. Complete the Gervais
Mill Park scavenger hunt and a Culver’s ice
cream cone token will be mailed to the

address! Along with these activities, City Staff is looking forward to starting a
Geo-cache program this Summer, as well as running the Farmers Market, which
will be operating under social distancing guidelines.

Creating a Better Park: The City of Little
Canada is beginning a unique and
innovative master planning process for
Pioneer Park, one of the City’s premier
parks. They are partnering with the
University of Minnesota's Resilient
Communities Project (RCP) program. This
program will give students the opportunity
to apply their knowledge, insights, and
skills to a real community project while
working with city staff in multiple different disciplines. RCP has a track record for
bringing innovative ideas and solutions to the table, gathering and analyzing data,
and sparking community discussions, which will be instrumental in the process of
creating a park plan in Little Canada that will be used to help make long-term
decisions and provide direction of the future of the park. The City is planning to
move forward with the park planning & community engagement process later this
summer and into the fall. 

Adopt-A-Tree Update

Happy belated Arbor Day! COVID-19 changed their plans, but didn't stop their
event. City crews delivered 50 trees to North St. Paul city neighbors. The trees
even came complete with planting instructions.

https://www.littlecanadamn.org/583/Recreation-Activities?fbclid=IwAR28mkEHIRXp9Ly-Wg-tHWbeBqSx0Zx4hbMOYHGmY4UQcXlR9PP9Z-CPNN8&fbclid=IwAR3T50lFkENejn0QvsYQgeoWXOC2QR-Gz8qPid3OFOuulFlIuAzVTRYN_FQ
https://www.littlecanadamn.org/Facilities/Facility/Details/Pioneer-Park-9
https://bit.ly/3bsEBYY


Read Ramsey County's Monthly Newsletter:

May 2020 newsletter: COVID-19 update, open spaces,
job...

Coronavirus/COVID-19 update- Outside activities - Job seeker assistance- Mental Health Awareness
Month- Vote by mail in 2020- Foster Care Awareness Month- Road projects- Upcoming events- In
the news Ramsey County government remains open and we...

Read more
content.govdelivery.com

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/MNRAMSEY/bulletins/27f86d1
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/MNRAMSEY/bulletins/286b1a2


Wondering how you can
volunteer during this crisis?

Here's some ideas:

- Volunteer at a Food Shelf
- Create Crafting Packs for Residents
- Make Ear Savers for Face Masks

Volunteer Info

​We want to hear from you!

Have a story? Find out what your community is doing to handle the
COVID-19 Pandemic and let us know.

Contact us at RCLLG@mngts.org.

​If you have any questions about RCLLG, your membership, or news listed above, please
email RCLLG@mngts.org.

Visit the RCLLG website and follow us on social media!

Visit Our Website  ​  ​

Ramsey County League of Local Governments | www.mngts.org/rcllg

https://www.handsontwincities.org/need/detail/?need_id=514651
https://www.handsontwincities.org/need/detail/?need_id=514651
https://www.handsontwincities.org/need/detail/?need_id=509050
https://www.handsontwincities.org/need/detail/?need_id=517030
https://www.ramseycounty.us/your-government/volunteer
mailto:rcllg@mngts.org
mailto:RCLLG@mngts.org
http://www.mngts.org/current-events/rcllg/
https://www.facebook.com/Ramsey-County-League-of-Local-Governments-936579629745947/
https://twitter.com/RCLLG

